
Cllr Okey report September 2023


ACCESSIBILITY PLAY EQUIPMENT 

Cllr Okey has engaged with resident and will meet up in September to discuss improvements and 
additions to make our parks more accessible .  Will report back at October meeting.


NEW “WELCOME TO HENLEY SIGN” 

Following an approach by resident and suggestion to use the rear of a road sign to display a new 
“Welcome to Henley” sign on the boundary of the town, approach from M40.  

Design concept and measurements in progress.  I note that Claverdon have used the same 
approach for their welcome sign, utilising an existing sign for support, so a precedent has been 
set.  Will continue with design and approvals and report back at October meeting.


BIN SURVEY 

Please see attached report, the idea is to clean / repair / renovate where possible, however I seek 
for the approval for 2 new bins to replace unsightly bins at a cost of no more than £600.  If 
approved, I will work with Colin on the renovation and replacement bin project.


GRANTS 

Applications have started to come in for this years application process. 

Request for clerk to send a reminder after this meeting to all societies, reminding them of the 
deadlines for applications


SAFETY RAILINGS 

Following last months meeting, design for suggested railings along High Street submitted to 
WCC, agreement in principle, subject to consultation with COOP and One Stop.  Both companies 
approached and concern raised on delivery accessibility, onsite meeting to be scheduled to find a 
solution. Update to be provided at October meeting.


FOOTBRIDGE REPAIRS 

Contractor has now engaged with Colin with a view to work commencing imminently.


HIGH STREET FRONTAGES 

Official notices sent to all business along the High Street.  Delighted to announce that we have 
had a very positive response with the majority of businesses already taken immediate action to 
clear the weeds and to tidy up their frontages.

ACTION - CLERK TO WRITE TO THE NEW OWNER OF THE FINEST CATCH BUILDING AND 
ALSO CHEALS BUILDING TO REQUEST IMMMEDIATE ACTION IS TAKEN TO TIDY UP THE 
WEEDS AND FRONTAGE OF THEIR BUILDINGS.  

Notices now to be posted to selected residents with untidy and unsightly frontages.


WEED KILLER LICENCE 



I would like to propose that Colin applies for his PA1 and PA6 licence, which will certify him to use 
professional grade weed killer.  This is a 2 day training course and 1 day assessment at a cost of 
£510 (including VAT, which we can reclaim.

SEEK APPROVAL FOR A COST OF NO MORE THAT £510 FOR COLIN TO ATTEND THIS 
COURSE.


